## SAC Agenda November 19<sup>th</sup> , 2015

## Attendance:

Committee Members: Jo Behrens (co-chair), Trish Koch (PTA), Mark Santos(community member), Debbie Putney(teacher), Kim Leon (admin), Ed Kulbacki (admin) John Webb (dean)

Others: Jessica Quinn, Jon Cody, Zach Luczejko, Lemor Murray, Jamie Calhoun, Emily LaChat, Allison Johnson, Belinda Clapp, Jennipher Haines, Soraya Juarez, Shelly Welch, Brandy Burke, Brian Hall, Lisa Case

Meeting called to order: 4:25

## **Old Business:**

DAAC information-Kris Levi-restorative practices-looking at how to make things right after making a mistake. Christy Rigdon talked about test. High school testing format is changing. Schools will be picked and tested every 3 years for social studies. Setting budget priorities for next year. Kris will take budget needs from the school and parents to the DAAC.

UIP update- Ed Kulbacki-shared the Dibels data from the district perspective and from our school. MRES is showing steady growth, whereas the district level is pretty consistent.

MLO funds update- Kim-the mill levy override can be used for security, technology, or programs, two more chromebook carts (60 more). This will allow us to test one grade level at a time. CKLA parent training, someone from Amplify will come in to help parents understand how the curriculum aligns with our Colorado Academic Standards, possibly during Start the Art Night. They are looking to put a 360 camera out front to see the parking lot better, also on the south end of the building, and the modular to have zoom in capabilities of recess activities. Putting a card reader in the preschool area, so the door doesn't need to be propped. Classroom Instruction that Works is a professional development class that has been provided to the teachers this year. Looking for support and coaches to come in next year for more support. Innovation Plan update- Kim-went to the board of education last night. They did not have any questions-Dec. 10<sup>th</sup> the board will move our innovation plan for approval.

## **New Business:**

DLT's data celebrations- DLT team members-DLT members shared celebrations with the CKLA curriculum. The vocabulary with the curriculum has created some automatic use of vocabulary and applying it outside of the story they learned it in. The engagement is phenomenal.

**Open Forum:** Kim asked is there anything in particular that you want to see in the principal's report (both PTA & SAC) that hasn't been addressed? Trish said a parent stated there was no awards ceremony at the end of the year. Kim stated we do a Bulldog Pride Assembly once a quarter to recognize good behavior, but no academic awards. Ed shared that we are focusing on attendance and classes can get a reward for best attendance. Brandy stated that she feels we are doing the recognition, but maybe parents would like to see that it is happening. Kim thought that due to us missing the 4<sup>th</sup> quarter assembly if that would help parents. She said we can look into adding in the 4<sup>th</sup> quarter assembly. Kim thought of a possible principal newsletter for celebrations. Debbie Hoag mentioned the possibility of attendance awards could possibly be done in the classroom at the end of the year party.

**Meeting Adjourned:** 5:00

Next Meeting: February 25<sup>th</sup>, 2015